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Dear Parents/Carers, 
We offer both a full time and part time nursery at St. Mary’s - 

Part time Nursery 

Part time nursery entitles your child to 15 hours a week Monday to Friday: 
 

• AM sessions 8:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. 

OR 

• PM sessions 12:30 p.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

 
Full time Nursery (30 Hours) 
Children are entitled to 30 hours a week with an eligibility code or parents may decide to pay  
the additional hours. 
 
The full time Nursery hours are: 
 

• Monday to Thursday – 8.30am to 3.30pm  
• Friday Morning – 8.30am – 10.30am 
• Children can stay all day Friday if parents pay an additional £30 

 

We have enclosed a leaflet, which explains 'If you are eligible for the free 30 hours.' 

Even if you are not eligible for the free 30 hours provision, you can still apply for a full-time 

nursery place. For non-eligible parents/carers of free 30 hours the cost of full-time nursery is 

£6 an hour. 
 
Schools are only funded for Nursery places the term after children’s third birthday. If your child has just 
turned three in the middle of the school term and joins our Nursery they will be  
will charged a rate of £6 an hour for the rest of that term. 

                    All these charges are subject to change during the school year. 
 

Can you please tick the following options as applicable and email them to 

office@stmarysuxbridge.org.uk indicating your interest: 

□ I am interested in apply for part time nursery 

□ I am interested in applying for full time nursery  
□ I am eligible for free 30 hours and have a up to date eligibility code 

□ I want to apply for the extra hours on Fridays and will pay £30.00 

□ I do not have a code and am interested in full time nursery. I will pay for my child to attend 

 
Kind Regards, 

 

Miss Shevlin  Mrs Chandarana     Mr Ellis   

            

Head Teacher  Early years Manager/ Assistant Head                          Assistant Head 
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mailto:office@stmarysuxbridge.org.uk


 
 Sch 
 
 
 
 
 
ool 

 

 



 
 Sch 
 
 
 
 
 
ool 

 

  

Mr Ellis Assistant Head 



 
 Sch 
 
 
 
 
 
ool 

 

.. • 

Rockingham Close, Uxbridge, Middlesex UBS 2UA 

Tel: 01895 232 814 

 
Email: office@stmarysuxbridge.org.uk 

Website: www.st-marys.hillingdon.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Miss Ann Shevlin B.A. (Hons.) • Chair of Governors: Mrs Maureen Thorpe 

 

 
Kind Regards, 

 

Miss Shevlin 

Head Teacher 

Mrs Chandarana 

Early years Manager/ Assistant Head 

Mr Ellis 

Assistant Head 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
National THching School 
14'dby 

 

National Conege for 
Teaching & Loocklrohip 

+  LONDON SCHOOLS 

GOLD 

+£. . .! 

 
 

 

• Primary TS Alliance 

 

 

HEALTHY SCHOOLS 

LONDON I 
+ 

mailto:office@stmarysuxbridge.org.uk
http://www.st-marys.hillingdon.sch.uk/


Last updated: 6 July 2018 

 

 

j 

 

HowdoI apply? 

Before applying, you might want to have a look 

at the government's childcare calculator which 

allows you to get an estimate of how much 

assistance you could get to help pay for 

childcare. 

You will need to apply for the 30 

hours scheme via the online 

childcare service application - 

see the useful websites section of 

this leaflet. Parents will only have to apply once 

for all their children. 

If you are eligible, you will receive a unique 11- 

digit reference number that you can use to claim 

your free childcare. 

Take your code, along with your national 

insurance number and child's date of birth, to your 

childcare provider or LA to secure your free 

childcare place. 

Ensure you apply in good time as you can only 

claim your place the term following the date you 

receive a decision from HMRC, and this can only 

be done once you have given your provider your 

code. 
 

What happens if I lose eligibility? 
 
You are required to reconfirm your eligibility for 

the scheme every three months - you will be 

reminded to do this four weeks before the 

deadline via text message and/or email, and 

again two weeks before the deadline if you still 

have not reconfirmed. 

If you do not reconfirm, your provider and LA will 

be told that you are no longer eligible for a free 

childcare place. If at any point you become 

ineligible, you should tell your provider. 

Parents who become ineligible will receive a 

'grace period' where they can still keep their 30 

hours free childcare for a short period of time - 

check these arrangements with your provider or 

LA. 

If you fall into a grace period before your child 

has started their 30 hours place, you should not 

take up this place. 

Once the grace period has elapsed, you will still 

be able to access the universal 15-hour 

entitlement. 

Useful websites: 

https://www.childcarechoices.qov.uk/ 

https://www.qov.uk/help-with-childcare-costs 

lhttps://www.qov.uk/childcare-calculator 

Information on 30 hours free 

Nursery Childcare 
 

 
Are you eligible for 30 hours 

free childcare? 
 
 
 

 

 
What is 30 hours free childcare? 

30 hours free childcare is a government scheme 

that aims to help working parents with the cost of 

childcare. 

The scheme extends the universal entitlement of 

15 hours of free childcare per week to 30 hours, 

which amounts to 1,140 hours over 38 weeks, to 

eligible families. 

You can stretch your entitlement by claiming 

fewer hours of free care or early education over 

more weeks of the year. 

http://www.childcarechoices.qov.uk/
http://www.qov.uk/help-with-childcare-costs
http://www.qov.uk/childcare-calculator
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Am I eligible for the scheme? 

The basics 

The scheme is only available for working parents 

with children aged 3 to 4-years-old - this includes 

if you are in paid employment, self-employed or 

work on a zero-hour contract. 

You will only be able to access the free care if you 

intend to use it so that you are able to work. 

In order to qualify for the scheme, you (and your 

partner if you have one) will need to earn or be 

expected to earn: 

For parents over 25 - at least £120 a 

provided that the child is aged 3, but below the 

compulsory school age, and the criteria below are 

met: 

•  Accessing the extended hours is consistent 

with the child's care plan, placing the child at 

the centre of the process and decision making; 

and 

• In single foster parent families, the foster 

parent holds additional paid employment 

outside of their role as a foster parent. 

• In two foster parent families, both partners 

hold additional paid employment outside of 

their role as a foster parent. 

If you're a foster parent, you can receive your free 

When can I apply? 

 
You will be able to apply for the scheme from the 

term following your child's 3rd birthday. 

 

 

ii 
If your child's birthday is between , 

week childcare allowance by applying directly to the LA 1 January to 31 March, you can - ..... 

For parents between 21 and 24 - at 

least £112.80 a week 

For apprentices in their first year - at 

least £56 a week 

using their eligibility form. The school can provide 

this form on request. 

Other circumstances 

claim the 30 hours at the  '-', 

beginning of the Summer term on ' , 

or after 1 April. -f 
If you or your partner are newly self-employed, 

you do not need to meet the income criteria for 12 

months. 

Two other essential criteria are that you and your 

partner both live in England and expect to have 

an income of less than £100,000 each per year. 

Children in foster care 

 
From September 2018, a child in foster care is 

entitled to an additional 15 hours childcare per 

week (30 hours free childcare per week total) 
You will also be eligible to claim 

30 hours of free childcare or early 

education if you or your partner: 

Are on maternity, 

paternity, shared parental 

or adoption leave. 

Are on statutory sick leave. 

Are temporarily away from 

the UK (for up to six 

months). 

Are 
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Have a caring responsibility. If your child's birthday is between 

1 April to 31 August, you can claim the 30 hours 

at the beginning of the Autumn term on or after 1  

September. 

If your child's birthday is between 

1 September to 31 December, you can claim the 

30 hours at the beginning of the Spring term on 

or after 1 January. 
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